
Pickleball Board Meeting - December 12, 2024 

• Attendees:  Joyce Kludt, Anahid Gregg, Sherry Benz, Don Kludt, David Wong, 

Betty Olsen, Sherry Benz 

 

• Minutes:  Previous meeting minutes for November approved as read 

 

• Membership:  Current membership count is 523. Twenty-nine members dropped 

during end of year renewals. There are 133 registered ball machine users. 

 

• Treasurer’s Report:  

 

BALANCE 11/14/24: $17,326.50 

Expenses:  

11/14 – Ck 183 for YourCourts (pd by Villages) VOID 

11/21/24 - Ck 184 – Villages for Membership 

adjustment 

 

40.00 

12/7/24 - Ck 185 – Michelle McQuay: 

Taco truck - $1,901.56, Tournament food - $438.44 

 

2,340.00 

12/7/24 – Ck 165 – Michelle McQuay: 

BBQ Grill & Ice Chest Tables 

 

763.26 

Total Expenses: 3,143.26 

Income:  

11/21/24 – Ball Machine Dues adjustment (not billed 

previously by the Villages) 

 

50.00 

BALANCE 12/12/24 - $14,233.24  

 

• YourCourts / IT Updates:   

Sent out spoofing email to all members 

 

• Court Management Update:   

➢ Discussion nets needing replacement within a year or two 

➢ Adjustment for net height is not needed weekly. Don will discuss frequency 

moving forward with Arthur 

➢ If the Villages does not store the umbrellas, we’ll move forward with 

ordering the covers Michelle recommended 

➢ No update on portable toilets.  

  



• Tournament Director / Social Director Update:  

 

➢ Michelle purchased the new BBQ grill for events at a great sale price! 

➢ Michelle purchased two ice tables for use at events 

➢ No tournament updates  

 

• Publicity:  

➢ David submitted a story on what PB means to him  

 

• Old Business:   

➢ Future bathroom – David and Joyce will continue efforts for approval.  

➢ Giving tree for George LeyVa school to purchase shoes will begin in 2025 

 

• New Business:   

➢ Spec Tennis discussion is postponed until next year 

➢ Usage stats on courts was reviewed 

➢ Sheryl Ruth fundraiser request was tabled. 

Next meeting January 9th, 2025 

Meeting adjourned at 4:45 PM, and a wonderful holiday board dinner was 

shared! 

 


